BRIGG

ANNUAL  TOWN  PUBLIC  MEETING

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY 26th MARCH 2012
 at 7.30pm

THE ANGEL SUITE
Attended by 19 members of the public including Brigg Town Councillors 

and Ward Councillors
1. WELCOME BY THE TOWN MAYOR
Regrettably Cllr. J. Kitwood was unable to chair the meeting due to family circumstances.  The Deputy Town Mayor was also unavailable.
It was resolved that Cllr. A.R.B. Nobbs should chair the meeting.

	Proposed:  Cllr. J. Truepenny
	Seconded:  Cllr. A.W. Depledge


2. RECEIVE MINUTES OF THE 2011 ANNUAL TOWN MEETING
The Minutes of the 2011 Annual Town Meeting were noted as received.
3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
None.
4. TOWN MAYOR’S REPORT – COUNCILLOR J. KITWOOD 
In the absence of Cllr. J. Kitwood Cllr. A.R.B. Nobbs read out his report, a copy of which is attached.
5. REPORTS FROM OTHERS, TO INCLUDE:

a) North Lincolnshire Council – Cllr. N. Sherwood
Cllr. Sherwood opened by giving a broad overview of his responsibilities as the Lead Cabinet Member for Highways.  He then went on to highlight the key issues that had occurred during the year.

(i) Brigg County Bridge

Some minor improvements have been undertaken to try and tidy up the bridge and the footbridge was reopened.  Cllr. Sherwood acknowledged that the minor aesthetic works were not perfect but he considered them to have been a worthwhile investment of the expenditure incurred and that the area has been tidied up somewhat.

(ii) Brigg Heritage Centre, Local Link and the Library

The Local Link and the Library will be moving into the Angel and the Courtyard in the very near future and it is hoped that the extended use of the Angel to incorporate a Heritage Centre will see the Brigg Boat brought back to Brigg from the Maritime Museum in Portsmouth.

(iii) Olympic Torch

The Olympic Torch will be carried through Brigg on 26th June and the route will be through Bridge Street, Cary Lane, Market Place, Queen Street and out onto Wrawby Road.

(iv) Tesco Development

Concerns have been expressed that Tesco may be withdrawing from their intentions to develop a bigger store but Cllr. Sherwood said he considered that they are simply taking a business decision to keep their old application to extend their existing store alive case of need.
Cllr. Sherwood also commented that this is an inter-dependent application with Lidl; therefore, the two have to be delivered side by side.

Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley took the opportunity to ask whether the local school children will be allowed or brought into the town centre to watch the Olympic Torch go through.  Cllr. Sherwood observed that he was sure the education authorities would be taking positive action in this regard.

Mr. T.D. Glossop enquired whether the new Heritage Project is going to encompass the remaining improvements needed to bring the County Bridge back to its former glory.  Cllr. Sherwood advised that this was not under his jurisdiction as the Heritage Centre falls under another directorate.  Cllr. R. Waltham confirmed that yes it is still firmly in focus as part of the Heritage Project.  Cllr. M.S. Campion (Brigg Town Council) enquired with regard to the cost of the Heritage Project.  Cllr. R. Waltham (North Lincolnshire Council and Brigg Town Council) advised that the cost is £50,000, £30,000 having been secured from the Leader Fund and £20,000 from North Lincolnshire Council.  Cllr. J.E.G. Kidd (Brigg Town Council) took the opportunity to praise the decision to move the Library into the town centre.
b) Local Policing Team – Inspector Brett Rutty
Inspector Brett Rutty introduced himself and gave a broad outline of the Neighbourhood Policing Team’s responsibilities and agreed to answer any questions.

No questions were raised.
c) Public Footpath Warden – Mr. A. Parker

Mr. Parker delivered his annual report, a copy of which is attached.
Cllr. A.R.B. Nobbs took the opportunity to thank Mr. Parker, once again, for his continued commitment in ensuring that the public footpath network remains accessible.


d) Diamond Jubilee Celebrations
Cllr. Nobbs advised that plans are now well underway to deliver a day of activities on Monday, 4th June 2012.
A Steering Committee was formed, including Town Councillors, Ward Councillors and members of the public and the plan is for some activities to take place, with entertainment, in the Market Place from 11.30 a.m. until 1.00 p.m.  A Parade will then process through the Market Place and along Wrawby Road where the day of celebration will continue from 1.00 p.m. at the Brigg Recreation Ground throughout the remainder of the afternoon.
6. RE–LAUNCH OF THE BRIGG TOWN COUNCIL WEBSITE
The Clerk projected the temporary website onto a screen and briefly showed the audience the depth of information that would now be available to the public via the new website which it is hoped will be launched within the next 7 to 14 days.  In addition the public were asked to ensure that the Town Council Office is notified of any major events, regular meetings, regular activities, contact details for any organisations etc. as this is very much a community website with the aim being to promote all of the events and activities and useful contacts for the public.
7. PUBLICATION OF THE DRAFT COPY OF THE COMMUNITY LED PLAN.
Cllr. A.W. Depledge, Chairman of the Community Led Plan Committee, circulated copies of the Draft Plan.  He outlined the work that has already been done and drew attention to the feedback form on the final page of the plan and also the fact that the plan will be available to download, via the Brigg Town Council Website, and feedback can be sent in via e-mail to the e-mail address provided.
Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley took the opportunity to congratulate Cllr. A.W. Depledge for all his hard work.

Cllr. Depledge advised that the next stage will be for the committee to consider all the feedback received from the draft following upon which a final plan will be drawn up for adoption.
8. MR. C. BRINDLEY - TO CONSIDER THE ISSUE OF SUPPORT FOR EX-SERVICE PERSONNEL

Mr. Brindley attended the meeting to focus attention on the problems that are sometimes experienced by ex-service personnel following their discharge after active service.  He drew attention to the fact that the British Armed Forces have been involved in active combat for over 20 years now and there is a new generation of ex-service men who are veterans whilst still being of a very young age.

A copy of Mr. Brindley’s report is attached.


9.
OPEN FORUM 
Cllr. J. Truepenny took the opportunity to refer those in attendance to the Brigg Music Club Mayor’s Ball which will be held on Thursday, 26th April 2012.  The Music Club is celebrating its 10th anniversary and is also seeking to record messages from councillors to young people in order to encourage them to get involved in local democracy and politics.  
Mr. J. Marr – Brigg Job Club
Mr. Marr advised that over the last 3 years he has been working with the unemployed in Brigg to try and get them back into employment and he asked whether Brigg Town Council and North Lincolnshire Council could put more effort into attracting businesses back into the town, which would create much needed employment opportunities.

Mr. Marr was invited to submit his details for inclusion on the website.

Mr. A. Parker registered a complaint with regard to litter on Wrawby Road and drew attention to the fact that the dyke is full of litter, which is now apparent since the hedge has been cut.

Cllr. N. Sherwood agreed to deal with this item as Lead Cabinet Member for Highways.

Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley drew attention to vandalism that has recently occurred in the Sir John Nelthorpe School grounds and asked whether the policing team could take more radical action to resolve this problem.  

Inspector Rutty advised that the Brigg Neighbourhood Policing Team were working with the school in order to deal with this problem.

Mr. Ian Smith, resident of Wrawby, asked whether the street furniture in Brigg Town Centre would be refurbished before the Diamond Jubilee Celebrations and the arrival of the Olympic Torch.

Cllr. Sherwood gave his personal guarantee that this work would be done.

Miss Lucinda Davidson introduced herself as the new post-holder, with the title of Public Health Improvement Facilitator.

It was agreed that the details of this post and the area it covers should be added to the website.

Mrs. S. Depledge, Parish Nurse, drew attention to the services now offered by the Parish Nurse, which will also be added to the website.

Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley drew attention to the fact that there is a dyke, close to Almond Grove, that runs along Redcombe Lane which is currently full of raw sewage.  She advised that Anglian Water have undertaken a site visit and taken a sample but she had not heard anything since.

Cllr. A.R.B. Nobbs advised that he had also reported this problem and he had been informed that the matter had been resolved.

Cllr. Nobbs offered to follow this up personally.

There were no other issues to be raised.
The meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.

Signed:  ..........................................................

Chairman
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